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November 6, 2023 

  

1255 May River Road 

Lot A, Chef B’s Eatz 

 

Narrative 

  

On behalf of the owner Billy Watterson, we would like to submit a Final application for 1255 

May River Road.   

 

This project was previously approved for the Final COFA on October 5, 2022.  Since then, we 

have completed the structural and MEP engineering.  Due to the cost of materials, we have had 

to value engineer the building components.   

 

The main building will be the restaurant and the accessory building will have a bakery on the 

first floor and storage on the second floor.  Parking will be provided on site. 

 

The main building, Chef B’s Eatz, will have a kitchen, bar, and dining area. The second floor 

will have additional dining, storage and an office.  Customers will also be able to enjoy a 

generous porch for outdoor dining.   

 

The building footprint is 2,000 square feet.  The building has 3,517 heated square feet. 

 

The façade of the main building will be board and batten.  Exterior trim and siding materials 

will be made of hardie or wood.  The main roof will be asphalt shingle and the porch roof will 

be standing seam metal.  Columns will be made of wood.  The main building will be placed on 

a slab foundation that sits 18” above grade.   An ADA accessible ramp with metal handrails 

will be added to the southern side (May River Road) of the building.  

 

The accessory building will have 800 heated square feet (building footprint) on the first floor 

and 400 heated square feet on the second floor. The accessory building will be placed on a slab 

foundation that sits 6” above grade. 

 

The façade of the accessory building will be board and batten with wood or hardie trim.  The 

roof will be asphalt shingle.  Columns will be made of wood.  The previously approved design 

of the accessory building has not changed. 

 

A garden structure will house a 10x12 cooler.  The garden structure will be clad in the same 

materials as the service yard. 
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Below is a list of our responses from the Conceptual HPC meeting: 

 

Growth Management Comments: 

 

1. The side setbacks have been updated on the site plan and landscape plans. 

2. An expression line, Hardie Band Board is shown. 

3. The second floor rear porch will screen the mechanical units. The rear deck mechanical 

systems have been modeled and can best be show on view 1/A503. The deck railing is 

42” high and will screen the mechanical units, 7/A703. 

4. The sliding windows on the left side elevation were previously approved due to the 

intended restaurant use.  We ask for a deviation from the UDO regarding the sliding 

windows.  The windows are located towards the rear of the building and are under a 

15’-6” deep porch. 

5. The Service yards and Garden Structure will be made of wood / hardie and Re-

purposed metal panels.  We are asking for a deviation from the UDO regarding the 

metal.  The intension is to use the existing metal panels that were persevered from the 

existing buildings. 

6. A copy of the Landscape Plan has been provided. 

 

HPRC Comments: 

  

1. Details have been provided. 

 

Bluffton Township Fire Department: 

 

1. Sample Details and imagery have been provided for the kitchen exhaust safety 

platform.  The safety platform will adhere to the local codes. 

 

Thank you for your consideration, 

 

Amanda Jackson Denmark,  

Project Manager 
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